
 
March 13, 2020 
 
Dear District 126 Community,  
 
Even though there is ​not​ a confirmed case of the Coronavirus in our district, the district is taking every 
precaution possible to ensure the health and safety of our students, staff, parents and community.  As a result, 
all district schools will be closed beginning Monday, March 16, 2020​.  
 
Staff will provide eLearning activities for students beginning next week for Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and 
Friday.  (District 126 Schools are already closed on Tuesday, March 17, 2020). 
 
No eLearning will be scheduled during Spring Break (March 23-March 27, 2020) 
 
We will continue to monitor the situation.  Information specific to the reopening of schools will be sent 
towards the end of Spring Break.  
 
E-Learning:  

● See ​eLearning Parent Letter 2020 
 
Buildings:  

● All buildings will be closed to the public, this includes Ivy League being canceled.  
● Custodians will be working to deep clean the buildings next week. 

 
We realize that people have a lot of questions and we are still trying to come up with some answers.  This is a 
unique situation and we are asking for your patience as we work through this fluid situation.  We appreciate, 
very much, the professionalism of our staff over these anxiety filled last few days.  Thank you so much for 
being part of the solution. 
  
If you have additional questions that require an immediate response, please contact your building 
administration.  
 
On a personal note, please take care of yourself and your family.  If you feel sick, stay home.  If you have 
symptoms, please contact your doctor.  Please continue to follow the advice of the CDC and the Illinois 
Department of Public Health.  Together we will get through this.  Thank you once again for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Craig Gwaltney, Superintendent  

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-gG76YA3aN1D9UMDDol7mBTFsgKE2SNa7qmxdoSbaNQ/edit?usp=sharing

